
This year we are pleased to announce that 
two residents graduated from the Program.   
Congratulations to Drs. Andrew Bridge 
and Ann-Marie Hyatt.  Dr. Bridge will be 
moving to Chicago to pursue a practice op-
portunity in the “Windy City”.  Dr. Hyatt 
will be pursuing a dermatopathology fel-
lowship with Professor Diya Mutasim at 
the University of Cincinnati’s Department 
of Dermatology.  We wish our newest col-
leagues all the best and hope they will all 
consider coming back to Indiana, if not to 
practice, at least to visit!

We are excited to announce that starting Monday, July 19th, 
Dr. Elliot Androphy will begin his tenure as the next Kampen-
Norins Professor and Chair of the Indiana University Depart-
ment of Dermatology.  Plan to look for more details about Dr. 
Androphy in the Spotlight Section of the Fall Hackney-Norins 
Newsletter.
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DRS. BRIDGE AND HYATT 
GRADUATE DERMATOLOGY RESIDENCY

NEW CHAIR DR. ELLIOT ANDROPHY BEGINS

DRS. MELANIE KINGSLEY AND LISA XU JOIN 
DEPARTMENT; DR. JOANNE TROCKMAN GOES FROM 

PART- TO FULL-TIME
We are pleased to announce that the successful  
recruitment of Drs. Melanie Kingsley and Lisa Xu as full-
time clinical faculty in the Department.  Former IU Derm 
resident Dr. Kingsley has just finished a prestigious 
fellowship program in laser and aesthetic surgery 
with Drs. Jeffrey Dover, Ken Arndt, Michael Kaminer 
and Tom Rohrer in Boston.  She plans to combine 
procedural cosmetic surgery 
and laser with some general 

dermatology as the Director of a new Division of 
Cosmetic and Laser Surgery.  Dr. Xu is finishing 
her dermatology residency at Henry Ford Health 
System in Detroit.  Dr. Xu is interested in medical 
dermatology and clinical trials.  Of note, Dr. Xu’s 
husband, Yang Sun, M.D., Ph.D., is a physician-
scientist who has been recruited to the Department of 
Ophthalmology and will also have a joint appointment in Dermatology.  Finally, 
Dr. Joanne Trockman, who has been working part-time in the Department, has 
joined us full-time.  Please see this issue’s Spotlight section for more details 
about Dr. Trockman.  We are very excited to have these three new colleagues 

Dr. Androphy

Drs. Xu & Travers

Drs. Hyatt, Bridge, 
Haggstrom & Travers

Drs. Travers & Kingsley
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PROFESSOR LEWIS 
CHOSEN AS RESIDENT’S 
TEACHER OF THE YEAR

Just when you think that 
he is done winning honors, 
our Professor Charles Lewis 
was honored again by the 
residents as their “teacher 
of the year”. 
 

Kudos for this well-deserved 
honor!!

SPRING INDY DERM MEETING 
SUCCESSFUL

The Spring Indiana Academy of Dermatology 
Society Meeting was held at the I. U. Medical Center 
on Friday, May 15, 2010.  Again, for the clinical 
meeting there were a wide variety of patients with 
interesting diagnoses presented and there was 
a large crowd in attendance.  After the patient 
viewing, Dr. Jeffrey 
Callen, Director of the 
University of Louisville’s 
Dermatology Program 
was honored as the 
Moores Lecturer.  
Dr. Callen’s lecture 
was superb and 
demonstrated why Dr. 
Callen is one of the premier dermatology clinicians 
in the United States.  With Dr. Travers on sabbatical, 
Dr. Stephen Wolverton did a masterful job running 
the clinical meeting.  Thanks to Dr. Wolverton, 
Dermatopathologist Director Dr. Simon Warren, 
Dermatology Chief Residents Drs. Bridge and 
Hyatt, and Dermatopathology Fellow Dr. Matthew 
Kuhar for a very successful meeting!  

Mark your calendar!  The date for the Fall 
IAD Clinical Meeting will be the 5th Friday 
in October (October 29th), and will be held 
again at the Dermatology Clinic at the Adult 
Outpatient Center.  We are very pleased to 
announce that the Fall IDS Meeting speaker 

DR. HYATT CHOSEN FOR THE 
THIRD FRANCOUER AWARD

To not only recognize the 
top dermatology resident, 
but also to remember 
our colleague Dr. Cleve 
Francouer, the Francouer 
family generously 
established the annual 
Francouer Award for the 
Outstanding Dermatology 
Resident.  Dr. Ann-Marie 
Hyatt was chosen by the faculty to receive this 
award this year.  She joins Drs. Carrie Davis (2008) 
and Melanie Kingsley (2009) as awardees.  The 
award was presented at the resident graduation 
dinner on June 26th, 2010. 

Congratulations to Dr. Hyatt—
you are in great company!

Drs. Hyatt & 
Haggstrom

Drs. Lewis & 
Haggstrom

ALOPECIA AREATA CONFERENCE 
HELD IN INDIANAPOLIS

The National Alopecia Areata Foundation held 
their annual conference here in Indianapolis 
in June.  Our own noted hair expert Dr. Najwa 
Somani, along with Drs. Stephen Wolverton and 
Anita Haggstrom hosted a dinner at the Eagle’s 
Nest for colleagues Drs. Jerry Shapiro (University 
of Vancouver), Maria Hordinsky (University of 
Minnesota), and Madeline Duvic (MD Anderson)..

Drs. Callen & Wolverton 



Written by Dr. Jeffrey Travers

     Every issue of the Hackney-Norins Newsletter highlights an individual or a program in the Department- 
this issue highlights Dr. Glenna Joanne Trockman, Assistant Professor of Clinical Dermatology. 

Joanne Trockman M.D.

Dr. Joanne Trockman is an example of a special 
colleague whom has overcome considerable 
obstacles, and has done it with style, grace and 
a gritty determination.
Dr. Trockman was born in Danville, Illinois, the 
daughter of a butcher shop owner.
She spent the first four years of her life in 
Indianapolis and then moved back to Danville, 
where she graduated from Danville High 
School. She did her undergraduate degree 
in Zoology at Butler University as a General 
Motors Scholar. She spent her 
summers doing research here at the 
medical center in the Department 
of Ophthalmology.
Called to medicine, she completed 
her first two years of medical 
school here at IU, then married 
and transferred to the University 
of Southern California for her last 
two years.
Though Dr .  Trockman was 
planning to become a pediatrician, 
experiencing dermatology as her 
last medical school rotation caused her to change 
her career plans. Under the guidance of famous 
Professor Norman Levin, she did her residency 
at LAC-USC Medical Center finishing in 1974 
and becoming board-certified by American 
Board of Dermatology in 1975. She worked at 
Ross-Loos Medical Center in Los Angeles as 
Director of Dermatology for two years, and then 
was in private practice in LA for eight years 
and three years in Auburn-Opelika, Alabama 
until she moved to Indianapolis and started a 
successful practice in the Castleton area from 
1988-2000. Unfortunately, Dr. Trockman retired 
from practice due to health problems, including 
systemic lupus erythematosus. Her story 
did not end there, however, as her improved 

health allowed her to consider returning to 
active practice after eight years. Under the 
guidance of Dr. Alexander Zemtsov and 
Dr. Jeffrey Travers, a “mini-residency” of 
nine months was set up which included her 
successfully completing the Dermatology 
Recertification Examination. Dr. Trockman 
was successfully relicensed by the Indiana 
State Board in December, 2008. She has been 
working part-time with Dr. Zemtsov and with 
the Department and this summer decided to 
join the Department full-time.

Dr. Trockman loves being back 
seeing patients and feels that 
with her vast experience, she has 
much to contribute to the field 
especially interacting with all 
the “learners” at the University. 
“ The teamwork and camaraderie 
is great, and the constant pursuit 
of knowledge and learning 
new things every day keeps 
me young!” Dr. Trockman is a 
consummate learner and teacher; 
in between patients in the clinic 

she is either reading or teaching.
When not poring over medical texts, she 
enjoys pleasure reading, music, gardening, 
and gourmet cooking. She has two children, 
Joel Trockman, who is a computer software 
engineer and salesman in LA, and daughter 
Jennifer, who is enrolled in the Kelly School of 
Business. Dr. Trockman also enjoys spending 
time with her granddaughter, Mercedes 
Goodman. Though Dr. Trockman is very 
appreciative of a “second chance” to practice 
Dermatology, the truth is that we are the 
ones who are appreciative of having such a 
colleague in our midst!

Dr. Trockman



Dr. John O’Malley, who was awarded 
the outstanding dermatology medical 

student award at the medical student awards 
banquet in May, 2010 by Dr. Alison Klenk, our 
Medical Student Education Director.  A product 
of Indiana University’s MD-PhD program, Dr. 
O’Malley is doing his internship at Riley Hospital 
and matched to Columbia University’s program for 
his dermatology residency.

Dr. Nico Mousdicas, whose contact 
dermatitis patch testing clinic 
has been so successful that he has 
doubled the amount of days that 
he is conducting this clinic to keep 
up with the demand...he has ~500 
antigens and knows how to use them!
           

Dr. Liz Bryant, who was 
so successful as the first 
clinical trials fellow, that 
the Department will be 
funding Dr. Daniel West 
to follow her in this 
new fellowship, started 
by Drs. Wolverton and 
Mark.

Members of the Department who 
presented at the recent Society of 
Investigative Dermatology Meeting 
in Atlanta, Georgia.  Seven abstracts 
were accepted, 
and talks were 
given by Dr. 
Raymond Konger 

(Department of Pathology and 
Dermatology), and postdoctoral 
fellows Drs. Ravi Sahu and 
Yongxue Yao, and former summer 
student Jared Travers.  

The IU Dermatology Contingent at the SID meeting:  
L-R Dr. Yongxue Yao, Jared Travers, Sonia DaSilva, 
Dr. Jeffrey Travers, Davina Lewis, Dr. Raymond 
Konger, Dr. Ravi Sahu, and Dr. Dan Spandau

KUDOS TO:

Jared Travers

KUDOS CONTINUED:

Dr. Andrew Bridge, who, at the graduation dinner 
(after receiving his signed diploma) presented Dr. 
Travers with the gift of an electric razor…

Drs. Mark, Bryant & 
Wolverton

Dr. Mousdicas

Yongxue Yao

THREE NEW RESIDENTS AND 
TWO NEW FELLOWS 
JOIN DEPARTMENT

We are pleased to announce that Drs. Elizabeth 
Bryant, Lori Sanford, and Thomas Graham are 
starting as Dermatology Residents July 1st.  Drs. 
Sanford and Graham have just finished their 
internships here in the Department of Medicine, 
and Dr. Bryant just finished her clinical fellowship 
in the Department.  Dr. Daniel West, who will be 
starting as an IU Dermatology Resident in July, 
2011, will replace Dr. Bryant as Clinical Fellow.  We 
are fortunate to keep Dr. Christiane Machado as a 
Clinical Fellow for her second year and we have 
started recruiting her to possibly join our faculty 
in 2011!  With money from a supplement awarded 
to an NIH grant, we have also hired Matthew 
Turner, M.D., Ph.D., for a one-year Research and 
Clinical fellowship.  Dr. Turner completed two 
years of residency at the prestigious University 
of Cincinnati’s Dermatology Program and is 
using this fellowship year to learn new research 
techniques and gather data for an eventual future 
faculty position as a physician-scientist (hopefully 
he picks us!).  

Welcome to
 Drs. Bryant, Graham, Sanford, Turner and West! 

Drs. Turner, Graham, Sanford, Bryant, West



Indiana University
Department of Dermatology
550 N. University Blvd., Suite 3240
Indianapolis, IN 46202

A reminder to all that the IU Department of Dermatology Grand Rounds will be held the 1st and 3rd Wednesday 
mornings of each month.  The patient viewing will take place from 7:45-8:30 am in the Adult Outpatient Center 
Dermatology Clinics (UH 3240), with the patient discussions from 8:30-10:00 am, and lecture to follow.  These 
are held at the third floor AOC conference room.  
Please try to join us—in addition to interesting cases, good fellowship, bagels and coffee, each conference is 
approved for 2 hours of category I CME credit.

	 Elliot Androphy, M.D. --General Dermatology, Dermatology Research 
	 Ruchik Desai, M.D. (part-time) --Dermatology Surgery 
	 Gary Dillon, M.D. (part-time) --General Adult Dermatology Wishard, Dermatopathology
	 Anita Haggstrom, M.D. --Pediatric Dermatology; Vascular Lasers
	 Melanie Kingsley, M.D. --Cosmetic and General Dermatology
	 Alison Klenk, MD. --General Dermatology, Cosmetic Procedures
	 Raymond Konger, M.D. –Pathology Research
	 Charles Lewis, M.D. --General Adult Dermatology 
	 Lawrence A. Mark, M.D., Ph.D. --Cutaneous Lymphoma, Melanoma
	 Nico Mousdicas, M.D. --Contact & General Dermatology, Cosmetic Procedures
	 Ally-Khan Somani, M.D., Ph.D. --Dermatology Surgery, Lasers
	 Najwa Somani, M.D. --General Dermatology, Hair Disorders, Dermatopathology
	 Dan Spandau, Ph.D. --Dermatology Research 
	 Jeffrey B. Travers, M.D., Ph.D. --General Dermatology, Dermatology Research
	 Joanne Trockman, M.D. --General Dermatology
	 Priya Young, M.D. (part-time) --General Dermatology Wishard
	 Simon Warren, M.D. --Dermatopathology
	 Stephen E. Wolverton, M.D. --General Dermatology, Dermatopharmacology
	 Lisa Xu, M.D. --General Dermatology
	 Alexander Zemtsov, M.D. (part-time) --General Dermatology

DEPARTMENT OF DERMATOLOGY GRAND ROUNDS

DEPARTMENTAL FACULTY LIST


